
David S. Wall 

P.O. Box 756  Newberg, Oregon  97132; [(408)-287-6878] 

February 24, 2021  

To: House Committee on Housing; others 

Re: I OPPOSE [HB 2006]...WITH EXTREME PREJUDICE. 

[HB 2006] is an abhorrent jaunt down communist row. 

I live in a rural area and under "No" circumstances do I or my neighbors want to see a "permanent emergency 

shelter" as described in [HB 2006]. 

The legislature has molly coddled people who never stood a prayer's chance in Hell to live in Oregon by continuing 

to give them false hope their lives will get better.  The legislature has become the equivalent of a "drug-dealer" 

where the addicting "drug" is free housing, free services and just free everything. 

[HB 2006] now wants to further burden hard working, successful people to lose the equity in their homes and lower 

their property values as the legislature set-ups "permanent free housing with all the perks under the guise of 

"emergency shelters" to be sited just about anywhere government wants to put them.  

The "emergency shelters" or the new fancy term of "low barrier shelters" is nothing more than a "governmental 

taking of personal property" as enshrined in the 5th Amendment of our sacred national Constitution. Why should 

successful citizens have to be "taxed" by the dictates of [HB 2006]? 

The Governor and Legislature are to blame for an influx of illegal aliens to Oregon under some twisted and profane 

notion any of you can confer "citizenship" to anyone. Even though, they cannot afford to live here and or support 

themselves financially. The seditious "Sanctuary State" has and still to this very day is causing enormous strains on 

our society. Don't even try to justify the sedition by saying, "Well, they pay taxes." Stick it people, stick it where the 

sun does not shine. 

The Governor and Legislature are responsible for closing down mental health hospitals shoving these poor wretches 

into the street to slowly decompose before our very eyes and now, you all have the unmitigated gall to hoist 

"emergency shelters" to house them anywhere you so choose.  

[HB 2006] is an abomination any way you slice it. The accursed plague of never ending "nonprofit and or public 

benefit corporations" are going profit nicely from [HB 2006]. The aforementioned entities are nothing more than 

virulent parasites feeding perpetually from the public's trough. There seems to be no end to them always ready to 

slovenly feed upon the unsuspecting voters who are asleep at the pickle switch. And you encourage this culture. 

The real culprit in this mess is we, the voting citizens, who should have never allowed any of you any access to 

public decision making and hopefully; in election cycles to come, most of you will be politely excused from our 

midst-hopefully to be condemned to the "emergency shelter program" you are creating. 

 [HB 2006] is one of the worst pieces of Legislative crap I have ever read. 

However, let it be said I am a man on constant charity as I say, "Have a good day." 

          Respectfully submitted, 

                                                                            /s/ David S. Wall 
 


